
      
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

February 16, 2023 

 

 

Written Testimony before the House Rules Committee  

in Support of House Bill 2029 

 

 

Dear Chair Lieber, Vice-Chair Knopp, and Senators Hansell, Manning, and Steiner, 

 

 

The Oregon Association of County Clerks (OACC) urges you to support House Bill 2029, 

which passed the House and will bring Oregon law up to the current national standard for recorded 

documents. 

 

HB 2029 would increase the minimum size of type on recorded instruments from 8-point 

to 10-point. 

  

8-point type has always been difficult to read, especially when scanned into modern 

systems that make these critical documents more accessible to the public and other users.   

 

Standard forms by persons engaged in real estate transactions are now all at least 10-point.  

We should update our statute.  Please join OACC in supporting HB 2029. 

 

  

Oregon Association of County Clerks 
oacclerks.org 

 
Contact:   Rob Bovett 

OACC Legal Counsel 

oaccrob@gmail.com 

541-270-7414 


